time she has won 15 games and lost 8, with Friday night's game in the balance.

But Lawrence will still see much more basketball. The Kansas State High School district tournament will be held at Liberty Memorial High School Friday and Saturday nights, March 10 and 11. Lawrence possesses much potential strength and she may be the surprise team of the tournament. However, she is facing some powerful opposition.

Wyandotte High School of Kansas City, Kansas, and Topeka High School are both powerful teams and should provide much competition. Atchison and Lawrence will make up the foursome. The teams will be bracketed by Mr. E. A. Thomas in Topeka. The drawings are not known at present, but there will be two games on Friday night and two games on Saturday night. The two winners will play each other on the second night and the two losers will also meet on Saturday night. The games start at 7:15 p.m. The place is Liberty Memorial High School. A season ticket good for both nights sells for 60% for adults, and 50% for students.

At the same time another district tournament will be played at Shawmee Mission
High School under the same arrangement. Shawmee Mission, Ward High School of Mansas
City, Mansas, Argentine High School of Mansas City, Mansas, and Leavenworth High School
will meet. These regional meets are held for the purpose of selecting two teams for
the semi-final tournaments. One will be held in western Mansas and one to be held in
eastern Mansas. The eastern tournament will probably be held at Myandotte Migh School
March 17 and 18. Might teams will play, and 4 will be eliminated. The winners will
go to the state meet at Topeka, Mansas, and a state champion will be declared in the
capitol city at that time.

But back to the Big Six conference - for the discussion of a question that should be settled by the Big Six faculty representatives before another athletic season rolls around.

We have had, before the war, common eligibility rules concerning academic requirements and athletic participation. When war was declared the faculty representatives met and threw the thing wide open, allowing any student in the University to participate his first semester provided he was carrying 12 hours of work. Professionals and all